

Leadership Schematic Design Presentation Meeting Minutes

Fresno CC Science Bldg Meeting #11 09/28/2018

Attendees:

Carole Goldsmith, President Brian Speece, District Office Shirley McManus, Dean MSE David Balogh, EPSE Majru Varughese, Biology Victoria Castro, Biology Virginia Osborne, Biology Karin Gruet, Chemistry Seth Yates, Chemistry Liz Adams, EPSE Mark Kerfoot, EPSE Nell Papavasilion, EPSE Dillon Trelawny, EPSE Jonathan McMurtry, Lionakis Rodney Olsen, Biology Mike Gilbert, Biology George Cummings, SCCCD Brittany Lusk, Chemistry/EPSE Amanda Henry, Chemistry George Cummings, SCCCD Aaron Buehring, Lionakis

Exterior Concept Development

Jonathan presented the overall Site and Floor plans and exterior design, see attached for comments. Specifically, the group requested:

- Group liked metal panel on top and bottom of north window bay. Some thought fins at North windows was too much but understood the solar protection it provided.
- Most wanted to see "heavy" material at the Office / Lecture base which could be granite.
- Group liked the idea of an interesting mural on stair
- After a long discussion on parking, the group agreed it should be completely secured to protect against homeless. Open to metal screen infill; need to see options. Some liked the idea of it visually being open.
- Shirley liked "random" window scheme for the Dean's Suite.
- Concerned the stair would be a skateboard/bike ramp or jump.
- Would like East roof access stair be used to have telescope on roof. Jonathan said there are exiting issues to address if this is done.
- Group thought rotating the building five degrees on the site was good
- Half group liked wood on exterior others did not. Lionakis to study options.
- Group wanted "bookend" look with materials at east and west ends, not three different materials.
- Majority wanted organized windows on south side but open to some randomness.
- Some were concerned the white color on building would be "too white".
- Group thought science should be on campus side of building and college name on other.
- Group didn't like lettering on college name side being two directions. Preferred reading either vertical or horizontal.
- Most liked elevator being glass

Interior Concept Development

Aaron presented the overall interior design, see attached for comments. Specifically, the group requested:

- Make sure collaboration space outside of labs do not promote large groups and has built in element to reduce sound transfer into labs.
- Study how much privacy is in the office with "frosted glass" either at middle section or all the way to the floor. It was agreed that in general it would be best if all the offices were the same.
- The "fins" in the corridor outside the labs were liked in concept but need to be redesigned per the preferred image from the Visual Preference exercise. Perhaps they might match the offices.
- George will provide the District's furniture supplier's contact.

These notes represent Lionakis' understanding of the discussion and events of the meeting. These notes form the basis of future work. Should there be any incomplete or inaccurate information contained herein, please notify this office immediately for appropriate action. This report, if not corrected within five (5) days of receipt, shall be acknowledged as an accurate report of the events that took place at this meeting.